
CHIPPENHAM SPORTS PARTNERSHIP 10.1.2025 

 

Present: 
Jess Pierce 
Emma Barton 
Kezia Judd 
Mary Murphy 
Gemma Hyde 
Lucy Hurren 
Martha Green 
Abbie Moore 
Nicola Angell 
Katie Essex 
 
Neil Bromley 
Sarah Moon 
 

Apologies: 
KSM 
LF 
Charter 
QC 
St Peters 
St Pauls 

 

 

Welcome to 2025! 

1. YAG: 

Term 3: 

Compere training – SPP will now come to schools on 27th January. You don’t need to send a compere.  

Multi skills nearly full – only 5 places left. 

Dance troupe picture day – please be on time with groups. 

Spring orienteering – some places left. 

All Active – golf, smoothie making and fitness suite – aimed at those who are disengaged with PE. 

Mini Mudder – nearly full, they will get muddy! 

Term 4: 

Dance Festival – first day back (sorry!) Unfortunately, the Neeld Hall double booked the dates. 

Girls biggest ever football event – Abbeyfield – year 3 and 4 will do skills, 5 and 6 matches (then 

switch activities) 

Tag rugby festival – year 5 and 6 – Chippenham Rugby. No adults on the pitches but can coach from 

the sidelines. 

March 7th is National Women’s Day which is why we have lots of opportunities on that day to 

celebrate! 

High 5 netball – Hardenhuish 

Talent Team – for most confident athletes to try and push themselves and set goals 



Easter Egg hunt – Hardenhuish 

Multi skills – Abbeyfield 

Term 5: 

Mini marathon – we will come to each school. Last year some schools involved older leaders which 

was really successful. 

PLT meeting – venue TBC 

Dinosaur egg hunt – treasure hunt style event with dinosaur theming 

Kwik cricket – Ali Goddard organises this and will communicate rules and order of play etc 

Cup to Plate – year 4/5 – schools play an initial match which will then determine who plays which 

tournament on the match day. This will hopefully allow similar ability schools to play each other. 

Term 6: 

Scavenger Hunt – pupils will try and find items in groups and complete challenges when they do 

Arc – reward trip for all active and talent team. This proved successful last year and pupils really 

enjoyed it. 

Chippenham Games – our biggest event of the year for all year 6 pupils 

Para Games – for SEND pupils. 

 

2. Dates for Chippenham Golf Club 

Dates available were shared with PLTs. Schools can use Top Tracer and get golf training. Pupils can eat 

their packed lunch in the clubhouse. Previous schools have found it fun. First come first serve as 1 

school person only. 

3. Dance Festival 

Comperes are optional, although we need a blurb either way so we can introduce your piece. Music 

needs to be given in advance as we need to get it to the Neeld. 

Tickets, rehearsal times and info shared. 

We will collect unsold tickets on Monday 27th January. We will then invoice for tickets after the 

event. Dates were shared as a reminder. 

Please ensure all staff in charge are aware of the information. 

4. Chippenham Games 

Dates for each day were reshared. 

5. Game On  

Fiona shared that some funding has come in and she is working on continuing to raise awareness. 

Leaflets have been produced and are available for schools.  Aim is to sensitively share with families 

who may benefit from this. Cricket has also been keen to get involved. Money can be given to 



support disadvantaged families to pay club fees / kit etc. Families can go straight to the clubs who 

have signed up. All club links are on the Game On website. Fiona is happy to come to assemblies to 

share information. An electronic copy of the leaflet will be shared. 

She is also trying to get London Marathon places to act as another fundraising opportunity.  

6. Cup to Plate  

Jess will resend the football PowerPoint so staff can check games. 

7. Disney inspired shooting stars  

This is excellent CPD and free resources are given to each school who sign up. 

8. Training Day girls football 

Abbeyfield School – 4 girls from each school, year 5 only. They will be trained on how to run a 

football club so that they can become your Football Ambassadors. This is a drop and go event. 

9. Fencing - Neil Bromley 

Neil can deliver an 11 week programme using booklets that relate to healthy lifestyle. The first 4 

weeks are free, the 7 remaining sessions are Go Fence sessions. Stickers and trophies are given 

throughout the course. It is aimed at year 5’s. Year 4’s can access but it is more of a struggle. Mini 

fence is available for younger pupils and they will start with foam swords and transition to plastic. 

At the end they will get a badge and certificate. Pupils are also given a free 4 weeks at Swindon 

Fencing Academy.  

Costings are £900 – 1000 for the full 11 weeks. It works out less than £2 per session for those with 2 

class entry. 

PLTs had the opportunity to take part in some fencing to see it in action! 

Packs were shared with PLTs. 

 

10. Conferences 

PH Sports conference and Phil Smith conference are coming up. Dates have been emailed. 

11. Chippenham Sports Partnership Round Up 

The updated newsletter was shared – Chippenham Sports Partnership Sports Round Up. PLTs shared 

that they would like to keep having the latest news as well as she newsletter which they can share 

with parents. 

12. Real PE 

Sarah Moon presented updates about some of the updates including ambitious end points, thinking 

about what we wish our pupils to learn by the end of year 6. 

The powerpoint with full information will be shared with PLTs. 

Sarah showed the learning hub area with all of the courses and new micro learns. 

Ofsted Support is also available. 



 

Thank you to everyone for coming and we look forward to seeing you soon! 


